
           KIMBALL COMMUNICATOR  
 

                       Kimball Memorial Lutheran Church  
                              101 Vance Ave. Kannapolis, NC   28081 

 

                                             Online at: www.kimballchurch.org           Phone  704-933-4101 

                                          Office Hours:  Mon. - Thur. 8:00 am - 4:00 pm  Fri. 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Inside this  Issue 
 

• Ten Rules for Lent 
 

• Lenten Worship 
 

• Be the Light 
 

• Upcoming Events 
 

• Homebound 
 

• February Birthdays 

 

• Anniversaries 
 

• Prayer Requests 
 

• February Worship 
   Assistants 
 
 

• February Calendar 
 

• Kimball Book Clubs 
 

• Mayberry Bible Study 
 

• Faith Formation 
 

• Council  
  Communicator   
 

• 2024 Year of the 
Endowment 

From the Pastor 

TEN RULES FOR LENT 
 

In his book, The Power of Positive Thinking, 
Norman Vincent Peale lists ten rules for becoming 
the kind of person whom other enjoy being around.  
Even though these principals were written almost 
75 years ago, they still carry a power and wisdom 
that make them most relevant. They are: 
 

1. Learn to remember names. 
2. Be a very comfortable person so there is no strain in being with you-be an old-
 shoe, old-hat kind of individual.  Be homey. 
3. Acquire the quality of relaxed, easy-going ness so that things don’t ruffle you. 
4. Don’t be egotistical.  Guard against giving the impression that you know it all.  Be 
 normal and naturally humble. 
5. Cultivate the quality of being interesting so that people will want to be with you 
 and get something of stimulating value from their association with you. 
6. Study to get the “scratchy” elements out of your personality. 
7. Sincerely attempt to heal, on an honest Christian basis, every misunderstanding 
 you have had and now have.  Drain off your grievances. 
8. Practice liking people. 
9. Never miss an opportunity to say a word of congratulations upon anyone’s 
 achievement, or express sympathy in sorrow or disappointment. 
10. Get a deep spiritual experience so that you have something to give people that will 
 help them to be stronger and meet life more effectively.  Give strength to people 
 and they will give affection to you. 
 
I think the above is good advice for all Christians.  In this season of Lent, when we are 
so often intent on “giving up” something for the season…perhaps it would be good for 
us this year to embrace these principles for the season.  Lenten worship…Sunday 
School and Faith Formation…regular Sunday Worship and Holy Communion…Prayer 
and acts of charity such as our Souper Bowl Offering and Lenten Offerings…all these 
will help us to naturally follow these precepts for healthy/fulfilled living. 
 
Let’s focus on the great love and sacrifice of Jesus Christ our Savior and Lord during 
these 40 days of Lent…and remember that we are called – each in our own way – to 
pick up our cross and follow Jesus. 
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LENTEN OFFERINGS  
To Assist the ‘Be the Light” Appeal 

 

During the 40 Days of Lent, we will have Coin 
Boxes and guides available to assist you with 
collecting money which will be sent to Lutheran 
Services in the Carolinas ‘Be the Light Appeal’.  
This effort will do much to improve LSC’s 
outreach and ministry to those most vulnerable 
in our society: the elderly, those who are 
suffering from mental and physical illnesses, 
those who have suffered traumatic brain injuries 
and need 24 hour care, those who have come 
here from war-torn nations and need love and 
attention. We hope our members will make this a 
special part of their Lenten Discipline, and will 
give joyously during this time of reflection and 
introspection. Thank you!! 

It was our joy in January to welcome the 
Kohlmeier Family – Steve, May and Maydin – 
into membership at Kimball Memorial. Steve is a 
native of Indiana and grew up Lutheran at St. 
John Lutheran Church in Lansing, Illinois. Steve 
enjoys fishing – especially with his son! – and is 
employed by RIS Insulation in Charlotte. May is a 
native of the Philippines, and came to us by 
Profession of Faith and her Baptism in the 
Roman Catholic Church in the Philippines. She 
enjoys plants and gardening and is a dental 
assistant at Affordable Dentures in Kannapolis. 
Maydin Ezra joined us via Holy Baptism. He is a 
2nd grader at Forest Park Elementary School in 
Kannapolis and enjoys fishing with his dad and 
playing games. The family was sponsored by Phil 
and Debbie Troutman and is at home at 325 
Cook Street in Kannapolis (704-490-5147) 
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2024 Wednesday Lenten Services 
Throughout the Holy Season of Lent, we are drawn to 
Calvary to live in forgiveness, hope, love, peace, trust 
and perseverance. Each Wednesday the services in this 
series will reveal how Christ and His Cross serve as 
examples for us of how to live our lives for and through 
our Crucified Lord. We hope that you’ll take this 
message with you to enrich your own stories of faith in 
Jesus as you journey through this Lenten Season.  

 

Here is some important information to keep in mind for 
this year’s Lenten Schedule. 

• Lenten Worship Services begin at 6:30.  We have 
 used this schedule for several years now, and it 
 seems to work very well…particularly in these early 
 days of Lent when it still grows dark early. 

• A nursery is provided for all our evening Lenten 
 services. 

• We will sing the old, familiar hymns that folks enjoy 
 so much during our Lenten Services…and will use a 
 familiar and beautiful Vespers service for Lent. We 
 hope that you’ll continue to enjoy these familiar 
 friends…the service, music and liturgy that are 
 filled with meaning and hope.  

 

Please make plans to join us for these services!!! 

DATES AND THEMES FOR 2024: 

• Feb. 21            Guided to Hope       2 Corinthians 1:10 

• Feb. 28            Guided to Love        I Timothy 1: 13-14 

• Mar. 06           Guided to Peace     Colossians 1:19-20 

• Mar. 13            Guided to Trust              I Timothy 1:15 

• Mar. 20     Guided to Perseverance    Ephesians 6:18 
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FEBRUARY YOUTH CALENDAR  

  Feb 11 2:30 - 4:00 pm MS Confirmation @  
 Mt. Hermon 
 4:30– 6:30 pm HS/MS Youth—Dinner 
 and Games 
Feb 18 12:30 - 2:00 pm Kingdom Kids 
Feb 23-25  LYO Assembly   
 

KINGDOM KIDS 
Sunday Feb 18th from 12:30pm-2pm.  Our Kingdom 
Kids will meet at the church on Sunday Feb 18th to 
start our Journey through Lent.  We will have lenten 
crafts and a special Lenten 40 day challenge, we 
hope you will join us for this fun event!   
 

MS CONFIRMATION  
Sunday Feb 11th, 2023 from 2:30-4pm at Mt. 
Hermon Lutheran Church.  We possibly need a 
confirmation parent volunteer to help us transport 
youth back to the church for our HS/MS Youth 
Meeting.   
 

HS/MS YOUTH DINNER AND GAMES 
Sunday Feb 11th from 4:30-6:30pm Youth Dinner w/ 
Games.  We will gather for dinner, devotions, and last 
minute information about LYO Assembly then will 
finish our evening with our favorite "Lock-In" games.   
 

LYO ASSEMBLY  
The Lutheran Youth Organization of NC will hold its 
annual LYO Assembly at the Embassy Suites from 
Friday, Feb 23rd to Sunday, Feb 25.  We will meet at 
the church at 5:00 pm on Friday to leave and will 
return before the end of the 11:00 am worship service 
on Sunday.  Please make sure your child has $20 to 
buy dinner on Friday evening and some offering 
money during our worship service.  We are always 
super excited for this event; it is one of our youth's all 
time favorites.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Deacon Liz and she is happy to answer those 
for you. She will also  send out a packing list along 
with last minute details by Feb 20th.  We are looking 
forward to enjoying time together. 

FAITH FORMATION (KINGDOM KIDS/3-5TH GRADES)  
 

February 4, 11 

10:15 am-10:45 am Faith Formation  
                                       in Sunday School Class  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SHROVE TUESDAY 
 February 13 

5:00 - 7:00 pm 
  

Join us on Tuesday, February 13 from 5:00 to 7:00 
pm in the Commons for a Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake Dinner. Pancakes, Sausage, Coffee, and 
Juice. This event is sponsored by the Lutheran 
Men.    
  

 

ASH WEDNESDAY IS 
FEBRUARY 14TH 

WORSHIP AT 6:30 PM 

 

 

The Lenten Season begins in mid-February this 
year, with Ash Wednesday coming on February 
14th.  We will offer a traditional service of 
confession, repentance, imposition of ashes and 
Holy Communion in our sanctuary at 6:30 in the 
evening. A Nursery is provided for this service, and 
friends are certainly welcome to attend. We hope 
you will join us! 



PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

MILITARY 
Christopher Bame (California), Rajeem 
Baptist (Washington), Robert Busteed, Jr. 
(Virginia), Dustin Gatz (Serbia), Ben Kirchner 
(Georgia), Chris Kirchner (Utah), Preston 
Mays (Maryland), Chris Overcash (NC), Mike 
Peterson (Virginia), Andrew Smith (Arizona) 
 

KIMBALL MEMBERS 
Sylvia Anderson, Jerry and Pat Beam, Becky 
Brantley, Brad Brothers, Sharon and Doug 
Brothers, Brenda Brown, Mabel Brown, 
Buttner Family, Florence Calandra, Jean 
Davis, Mary Dorton, Lisa and Eddie Dunlow, 
Teresa Erwin, Ava and Shelly Farris, Liz 
Fisher, Pastor John and Anne Futterer, Fran 
and Keith Garver, Prebble Henrickson, Todd 
Haley, Bob Hill,  Teresa Erwin, Todd Haley, 
Bob Hill and Family, Tim and Huyla Jackson, 
Eric and Jenny Jones, David and Diana Keck, 
Sr., Steve and Peggy Lynch, Dianne Marlin, 
Margaret McCombs, Ed MacTaggart, Dianne 
Marlin, Taylor and Kaylee Murph, Hunter and 
Holden Patterson, John Patterson, Marty 
and Perriann Payne,  John Pendleton, Louise 
Propst, Andy, Lisa, Grace and Blake 
Robinson, Joe Saullo, Juanene Savage, Cliff 
and Kathy Scott, Betty Shaver, Roger 
Sizemore, Conrad Sloop, Earline Snipes, 
Mary Jo Snipes,  Gaye St. John, Sarah 
Teumer, Randy Triece, John Troutman, Betty 
Walker 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS  
 

 
 

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
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HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 
Caremoor 

• Aileen Triece, Bettie Overcash,  

   Mabel Brown 
 

Spring Arbor of Albemarle 
•  Mary Dorton 
 

Concord First Assembly Living 
• Dianne Marlin 
 

At their home 
• Earline Snipes, Jean Davis, Louise Propst 

Feb. 03 Robin Ballard 
 Chris Overcash 
 Pat Tallent 
Feb. 05 Silvia Binnon 
Feb. 06 Louise Propst 
 Anderson Shumate 
 William Sloop 
Feb. 07 Heather Miller 
 Leam Neely 
 Jim Peeler 
Feb. 08 Elizabeth Bryant 
 Aleigha Christy 
 Scott Harmon 
Feb. 09 Dean Hinson 
Feb. 12 Pastor John Futterer 
Feb. 14 Sudie Foil 
Feb. 16 Becky Peterson 
Feb. 19 Kaylee Murph 
 David Sloan 
Feb. 21 Sam Falls 
 Karan Whitley 
Feb. 22 Austin Rigsby 
Feb. 23 Gabriel Keith 
 Kim Voelker 
Feb. 26  Anne Futterer 
Feb. 28 Amy Price 

Date Name Yrs 
2/13 Dale and Maria Brown 31 
2/23 Tom and Tammy Kilby 39 



Monday Tellers 
 

9:00 am each Monday  

   Jim and Susan Harris 

Council Assistants 
 

8:30 am   Todd Haley 

                 David Sloan     

   

11:00 am  Sally Peterson 

                  Kim Kane   

Communion Preparers 
 

8:30 am      

  Rick and Doris Teumer 

 

11:00 am    

   Ryan and Kara Hardister  

Acolytes 

  
 

8:30 am 
  4  Lucy Miller    
11  Riley Dodson   
18  Addy Fisher 
25  Palmer/Ava Russell 
 

11:00 am  
  4  Lucas Hesley    
11  Hank Schmitt   
18  Tyler Nichols 
25  Knox Christenson 

Projection  (Video) 

 

8:30 am 
  4  Sarah Harmon    
11  Andy Robinson   
18  Keith Garver 
25  David Taylor 
 

11:00 am  
  4  Tony Lippard    
11  Taylor Murph   
18  Gavin Carpenter 
25  Gracie Matheny 
 

Sound (Audio)  
 

8:30 am 
  4  Rick Teumer    
11  Howard Bentley   
18  Nathan Carpenter 
25  Shane Little 
 

11:00 am  
  4  Ryan Hardister    
11  Hunter Murph   
18  Terry Steinert 
25  Ben Hesley 
 

Lectors 
8:30 am 
  4  Todd Haley    
11  Diana Bentley   
18  Mary Lee Blackwelder 
25  Paula Brandle 
 

11:00 am  
  4  Lindsay Daugherty   
11  Jerrod Smith   
18  Huyla Jackson 
25  Sally Peterson 
 

Worship Assistants 

 

8:30 am 
  4  Sarah Harmon    
11  Lauren Nichols   
18  Nicholas Bronson 
25  Tyler Wiethorn 
 

11:00 am  
  4  Liz Wise    
11  Whit Whitley   
18  Kim Kane 
25  Alexis Nichols 

February Worship Assistants 

Healing Prayer Ministers 

  8:30 am   Peggy Lynch 

11:00 am   Sherri Matheny 

Greeters 

  8:30 am   
  Jon Todd and Jodi Hott 

11:00 am 
  Betty Walker / Gaye St. John 
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Slide Developer 
Kim Kane  

Samaritan’s Table 

 

01 Sally Peterson    
08 Pastor John Futterer   
15 Bob Boynton 
22 Pat Tallent 
29 Sally Peterson 
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LUTHERIDGE DATES HAVE BEEN SET FOR 2024 
 

Deacon Liz and Pastor John will be taking 
Confirmation Students to Lutheridge for the week of 
June 16 – 22. If your child or young person would 
like to attend Lutheridge – knowing that familiar 
faces will be on-site that week – now is the time to 
sign-up. You may do so by registering your child by 
going to www.novusway.org and following the 
prompts to register for this week at Lutheridge – our 
beautiful camp near Asheville. You may, of course, 
choose another week…or another Lutheran camp. 
All provide wonderful outdoor experiences for the 
Summer, for elementary, middle school and high 
school youth.  
 
Because of a gift from our congregation, Kimball 
Memorial will pay at least ½ of a week of camp for 
your child…and scholarships may well be available 
for even more of the cost.  
 
Please contact Pastor John or Deacon Liz about 
these gifts to make camp affordable this Summer, or 
if you have any questions. We hope you’ll join us! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

KIMBALL  
BOOK CLUBS 

 
 

How exciting for our Tuesday Morning Book Club to 
have had Author Susan Almond Todd (seated) from 
Matthews NC as our guest in January!  Sixteen Kimball 
ladies enjoyed her sharing her experiences as a writer.  
She has three of her books published with another 
soon to be this spring. 
 

TUESDAY MORNING BOOK CLUB  
 

Date: February 20, 2024 10:00 am 
Place: Church Parlor 
Hosts: Prebble and Donna 
Book:  Return Home by Susan Almond Todd 
 

TUESDAY EVENING BOOK CLUB 
 

Date: March 5, 2024 at 6:30 pm 
Host: Huyla Jackson 
Book: The Nurse’s Secret by: Amanda Skenadore 
Food: Prebble and Paula 
Everyone is welcome! 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT BOOK CLUB 
 

Date: March 15, 2024 at 6:30 pm 
Hosts: David and Donna Taylor 
Book: Remarkably Bright Creatures by: Shelby Van Pelt  
Food: Jodie, Taylors 
Everyone is welcome! 

http://www.novusway.org
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• Epiphany Dinner provided by Young Adult Sunday 
School Class was a huge success. 

• Envelopes and annual statements are available for 
pick up in the commons. 

• February 13 Shrove Tuesday for a Pancake and 
Sausage dinner sponsored by Men’s Group. 

• February 14 is Ash Wednesday.  Mark your 
calendar!  Lenten services will be each Wednesday 
beginning February 21 for 5 weeks. (2/21, 2/28, 3/6, 
3/13, 3/20). 

• “Be the Light Campaign” is still under way with a goal 
of $10,000.  We are currently $2000 short of our 
goal.  Lenten offerings will be given to this campaign.  

• February 10 Carver fund raiser to be held at Kimball 
with a meal and a magician!  

• February 11 Souper Bowl Sunday canned goods to be 
donated to CCM. Money will be collected by youth 
based on teams participating in the Super Bowl.   

• Pastor John’s surgery was on Friday.  His request is 
for you to be in attendance, and continue your 
financial support of the ministry of Kimball.  

• February 21 We will host an auction and meal in 
support of Kimball’s endowment program.  Stay 
tuned for details! 

• If you are interested in joining either bells or choir , 
please chat with Brian Sevison.  

• Congratulations to Tony Lippard for being accepted in 
the Lay Ministry Program.  

  

 

 

2023 ANNUAL REPORT 
The 2023 Annual Report for Kimball Memorial Lutheran 
Church will be assembled and distributed during February.  
If you work with a committee or ministry team, please 
submit your report to the church office as soon as possible.  
Thank your for your ministry and your help in putting this 
report together! 

 

GREETINGS FROM YOUR 
CHURCH COUNCIL! 

 

Upcoming Church Year Dates 
Feb. 11   Transfiguration 

Feb. 14   Ash Wednesday 

Feb. 18 Lent Begins 

Mar. 24 Palm Sunday 

Mar. 27 Holy Wednesday 

Mar. 28 Maundy Thursday 

Mar. 29 Good Friday 

Mar. 31 Easter Sunday 

 

JOY (Just Older Youth)  
Our JOY Group met for a wonderful Soup and 
Sandwich lunch this past Wednesday. A big 
THANKS to Bob Boynton for our program all 
about the Revolutionary War!  

 

JOY Group welcomes anyone of any age to join 
us for fun and fellowship each month, typically 
on the 3rd Wednesday of the month around 
lunch time. We hope that 2024 is a year of new 
adventures with this group. If you have any 
questions, please call the church office or 
Deacon Liz.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday February 20th, 2023 

Breakfast at Breakfast time @ 9:00 am  

Join us for wonderful fellowship and devotions.  
The JOY Group 2024 schedule will be given out 
as well.  Please sign-up on one of the sheets in 
the narthex or commons. 
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BLESSING BOX NEEDS  
 

Please place your items in the old Joe 
Gribble Sunday School Classroom on 
the first floor of the educational 
building.  
 

 
ITEMS WE ARE IN DESPERATE NEED OF:  

• Canned EVERYTHING (fruit, veggies, etc.) 
• Canned Chicken 
• Canned Tuna 
• Tuna/Chicken and Crackers 
• Soups 
• Noodles and spaghetti sauce 
• Ramen cups 
• Beans 
• Beanie Weanies / Pork n  Beans 
• Fruit Snacks 
• ***Blankets*** 
• Body wipes 
• Mac n Cheese 
• Soap 
• Deodorant 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Every year on Super Bowl Sunday (February 11th for 
2024) our congregation participates with thousands 
of Christian Congregations across the USA in a 
collection of canned goods for local food banks. This 
event at Kimball Memorial has traditionally been 
sponsored by our High School and Middle School 
Youth, with all donations from our congregation 
going to Cooperative Christian Ministries. Canned 
Soup is often given as an appropriate donation, but 
as we get closer to the event we will highlight 
canned goods that are especially needed this year 
by CCM. Please watch your bulletins carefully for 
reminders, and do participate in this annual nation-
wide offering to help those who are hungry this 
winter across the USA.  

OneBlood is a not-for-profit community asset 
responsible for providing safe, available and 
affordable blood to more than 200 hospital 
partners and their patients throughout most of 
Florida, parts of Georgia, Alabama, South Carolina 
and North Carolina. 
 
• 1 in 3 of us will need a blood transfusion. 
• A single blood donation can save 3 local lives. 

Whole blood is separated into three individual 
components, platelets, red cells & plasma. 

• Cancer, transplant and trauma patients, and 
patients undergoing open-heart surgery require 
platelet transfusions to survive. 

• Anyone in good health, at least 16 years old, 
and at least 110 pounds may donate whole 
blood every 56 days. 

• The number one reason donors give blood is 
because they want to help others. 

 

FYI  In 2023, here at Kimball we collected 63 
whole blood units – that’s 189 lives saved!! In 
addition to that, 8 double units were collected – 
that’s awesome! 
 

2024 SCHEDULE – MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 
March 20, May 15, July 10, September 4, and 
November 6 
 

They are all 8-10 weeks apart, so you can donate 
at each one.  All drives for this year will be on The 
Big Red Bus!  
 

Be sure to eat lots of iron-rich foods to elevate 
your iron!! 
 

Please consider donating a life-saving pint of 
blood.  The pain is temporary, but the gift can last 
a lifetime…  contact  Doris Teumer at 704-305-
0761 or at dmteumer@yahoo.com  You can also 
sign up at oneblood.org 

mailto:dmteumer@yahoo.com
http://www.cbcc.us
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2024 YEAR OF THE ENDOWMENT 
 

 
 

   and
strong in the areas of community outreach, youth activities 

both within and  

North 
Carolina Synod. 

 
 church, whereby the principle of the 

gifts is not withdrawn, but continues to  

  
in our bylaws. 

 
        

  
       

 
Now for the best part. Your Endowment committee has received full support from our leadership and 
council to declare 2024 as “The Year of the Each month in 2024 you will see informative 
articles, specific 

 
 

 Endowment. This name will help in our 
efforts to market and promote the  

with this communication, Our 
Endowment will be known as the 

 

 
 

   
 We look forward to informing, educating, and supporting this very 

important initiative. 

 regards, 
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LAY PREACHING SCHOOL 
PROGRAM 

 

Kimball member, Tony Lippard has 
been accepted into the North 
Carolina Synod’s Lay Preaching 
School. This program is part of the 
Advanced Lay Ministries program 

that also includes the SAM (Synod Authorized 
Ministers) program. 
 
The Lay Preaching School was established to 
provide instruction and formation for preaching—to 
fill pulpits across the synod so that rostered 
ministers can take vacation, complete continuing 
education or, in some cases, provide a Service of the 
Word worship for congregations who do not have a 
regularly-called pastor right now. 
 
This is an  18 month program that includes classes 
in theology, Old and New Testament, worship, and 
the largest number of classes will focus on 
preaching. 
 
For those who do not know Tony, he has been a 
member of Kimball since 2017. He attends the 
11:00 am worship service where he serves as 
worship assistant, lector, and runs the slides for the 
projection of the services on the screens. He has 
just come off a two-and-a-half-year term on the 
congregational council. He is married to Paula 
Lippard and they have two grown children that live 
in Pennsylvania. 
 
 

THANK YOU 
 To my Church Family, 

Please let me express the immense gratitude I have 
for your support after the death of Judi.  Thank you 
for your sympathy during this difficult time.  I also 
appreciate the acts of kindness such as the funeral 
meal for my family and the cards which many of you 
have sent.  It is comforting to know that you are 
thinking of me and that you have shared in my grief.  
Please continue to keep me in your prayers. 

                                                 Yours in Christ,   Bob Hill 

YOU’RE INVITED TO  

A NIGHT OF MAGIC 
G. W. CARVER BENEFIT 

When:  Saturday, February 10th at 4:30 pm 
Where: Kimball Fellowship Hall 

What:   Magician and Dinner 
 

Join us for an evening of entertainment and 
fellowship. Magician, Rick Ramsuer has tricks up 
his sleeve that will dazzle and amaze you!  Then 
join us for a Pasta Bar dinner!   

Hosted by the Carver Committee to help benefit 
G.W. Carver. A sign up is located in today’s bulletin. 
 

CCM FOOD PANTRY CRITICAL NEEDS  
• Canned chicken and other canned meats (hash, 

chili, vienna sausages, etc.) 
• Pasta sauce 
• Canned carrots, potatoes, and mixed 

vegetables  
• Peanut butter 
• Any kind of canned beans (baked, chili, kidney, 

etc.) 
• Any canned fruit (mixed, pears, pineapple, etc.) 
• Shelf stable milk  
• Diapers  
 

As always, they especially seek low sodium, no 
sugar-added, and whole grain items. Currently, 
they have plenty of: tuna, green beans, corn, 
spaghetti, and mac and cheese.   
 

Please place your items in the containers on the 
ramp. Thank you!  
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